
Minutes of the meeting of Cherry Burton Parish Council held on 
Tuesday 17th April 2012 in the School. 
 
Present:- Cllr Slingsby (in the Chair)), Falkinder, Morton, Neighbour 
and Wardale. 
Clerk – J.Wardale 
ERY Cllr Pollard for part of the meeting. 
 

04/12/118 Apologies for absence  
 Cllr Baker, Cowey, Peirson, and Smith.  
     
04/12/119 Declarations of Interest 
  None     

 
04/12/120 Minutes of the last meeting held on 13th March 2012 were agreed and 

signed as a complete record. 
 
 Error in October Minutes 
 Item 10/11/67 Bowling Club Funds – should read:- 
 £1000 was to be ring fenced for the Christmas Lights and the rest for 

the Sportsfield and Pavilion. 
  
04/12/121 East Riding of Yorkshire Council Matters 

(a) Highways 
Vehicle Activated Sign 
This has not been erected yet.  Cllr Pollard agreed to investigate why. 
 
(b) Streetscene Visit 
This had taken place. 
The flooding on Main Street in the heavy rain, possibly due to blocked 
drains, was highlighted, but this had already been brought to the 
attention of the Streetscene team. 
Resolved - keep report for next meeting. 
 
(c) Flooding 
There was to be a meeting tomorrow morning with CREATE and 
ERYC.  Cllr Smith was due to attend but may not be able to make it.  
Resolved – Cllr Morton agreed to attend. 
 

04/12/122      Parish Council Accounts 
  Resolved - that the following payments were agreed:- 

J. Wardale Salary and Expenses   £  240.27 
SFMC  Fire Inspection   £  168.58 
ERYC  Play Area Inspection   £    78.00 
Laptop  New Battery    £    33.99 
APM  Newspaper Advert   £    73.62 
Kall Kwik Leaflets for Jubilee Picnic  £    50.00 
ERYC   SFMC Waste Disposal   £  402.00 
ERYC  SFMC Rent Sportsfield  £1150.00 
ERYC  Play Area rent    £    60.00 



 
The Clerk presented the accounts for 2011/12. 
Resolved – that the accounts be accepted and will be internally audited 
and go to District Audit as usual. 
 

04/12/123 Correspondence Received  
 

Resolved – that the following correspondence be received:-  
a. ERNLLCA Code of Conduct Information 

  b. Information on financial support for elderly 
  c. Resident’s request for further recycling facilities – 

Resolved – contact the resident and explain the current 
situation and ask for their suggestions. 

  d. Electoral Register update  
  e. Update on Cold Harbour Wind Farm 
 
04/12/124 Letter of support request 
 

Friends of the School had asked for a letter of support in their funding 
bid to acquire a Yurt, which would be made available for community 
groups to use. 
Resolved – find out how the facility could be used by community 
groups and suggest the village website to advertise the facility. 

 
04/12/125 Jubilee Celebrations 
 
  To be discussed at the next meeting. 

 
04/12/126 Parish Council Committees 
 
  Planning 
  Applications received 

Erection of livestock buildings (north and south), Dunkenhill Farm, 
Highgate. 
Concern was expressed about any odours that might occur from the 
storage of the slurry and the risk of contaminated flood water coming 
from the fields if there was a repeat of the 2007 flooding. 
There were also concerns about heavy lorries coming through the 
village to the farm. 
It was agreed that, if the application was approved, the concerns above 
should be taken into consideration. 
A concerned resident had emailed some questions about the 
application and professional advice had been sought to respond to 
these. 
 
Notice of Decision 
Tree work at Elm Tree Farm, Etton Road – no objections. 
  
 
 



 
04/12/127 Sportsfield Management Committee 
 

A letter had been drafted to AJ Builders outlining the problems and, 
once the Chair has approved it, will be sent. 
Approach road repairs – ERYC had written to say that the repairs were 
the responsibility of the Parish Council as they lease the land. 
 

The meeting ended at 7.30 pm. 
 
 
 

  
  

 


